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9:00 A.M.
Remote Participation via zoom

Minutes
 
Attendees:
Commission Members: Anne Berry Goodfellow, Jette Meglan, MaryAnne Carty, Michelle Fiola-Reidy, Rania Kelly, Fran MacQueen, Connie Rizoli, Mary Sethna

Guests: 
Michael Walsh, Select Board
Brian Kamp, Public Safety Communications Manager, Westwood Police Department 


Agenda item: Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the September 22, 2020 meeting were approved.
____________________________________________________________

Agenda item: New Business -  First responders and vulnerable and disabled individuals  - Brian Kamp

Brian was identified as the contact person for questions on the implementation of the new emergency notification system, ALERT Westwood powered by Smart911. This system is used to send notifications to the public about severe weather, safety, health, utility disruptions, major traffic incidents, and more.

The Smart911 system also has the capacity to obtain valuable information from residents about any special considerations that First Responders should know about when responding to an emergency. The Commission invited Officer Kamp to come to our meeting to discuss ALERT Westwood as well as other features of the Smart911 platform. 

According to Officer Kamp, Westwood is participating in the outgoing ALERT feature of the Smart911 platform. The Town is considering adding in the additional features of the SMART911 platform and is seeking a grant for this purpose. 

The Commission supports adding the feature that provides information on the particular needs of vulnerable and disabled individuals. Similar initiatives have been implemented in the past, but it is likely that much of the information that was provided is now outdated. This type of information would help First Responders be prepared for any individual needs they might encounter on an emergency call.

Officer Kamp informed us that the Police Department currently has an in-house form that allows residents to provide specific information on residents with disabilities. While the form may be used for any disabled resident, it is largely used to assist the Police Department in assisting disabled residents who may become lost or disoriented. 

Members of the Commission recalled that in the past, families have provided information on disabled family members on an annual basis. That practice appears to have ceased and the information that had been provided is now outdated. The Commission recommended renewed effort to obtain current information and make this information available to first responders. Such information would enable first responders to anticipate issues that they might encounter in an emergency situation. One member noted that it would be particularly important for first responders to know where they might find a disabled resident within the home.

The Commission noted that any information that is provided via an online form should be secure and confidential and protected from unauthorized disclosure. 
Select Board member Walsh also stressed that any revised form should clearly identify and collect essential information.

Once the new form is available, it should be publicized through the COA newsletter, the Town Westwood Wire and through the Public School newsletter.
___________________________________________________________

Agenda Item:  Old Business - Community support for individuals with mental health challenges.

Connie has been in touch with the Select Board on mental health and crisis issues.  There is nothing new to report at this time.
Hilary reported on the availability of a community grant program through Beth Israel Deaconess.
____________________________________________________________

Agenda Item: Report - SEPAC

The COVID pandemic is having a significant impact on students’ transition to Turning 22 programs. Mass Health will only approve payment to programs that are providing in person services, but due to COVID public health restrictions, all programs run by the ARCs and most other programs take place over zoom.
For many individuals these remote services are of limited effectiveness. For individuals awaiting placement, the lack of Mass Health funding will deprive students who are turning 22 of any placement.

Hilary reported that in light of the COVID restrictions, Charles River ARC can only serve a fraction of its clients. She noted that even when the agency can offer programming within the space requirements, families are hesitant to send their family members to the programs. In addition, agencies are dealing with workforce challenges: providing training and personal protective equipment, and recruiting staff in light of working conditions and salary levels. Through all of this, the agency is rethinking its model of service delivery.  Hilary is optimistic that ultimately there will be innovation and improvements in service delivery, but in the meantime, it is a difficult to take care of their clients. The agency is doing what it can to assist families through limited service delivery augmented with family support funding.
 


Agenda item: Old Business - Comprehensive Plan Revision 2020

We have been asked to provide a letter of support for the current, revised Comprehensive Plan which has incorporated our recommendations.  Our Annual Report summarized these recommendations and Anne will use the Annual Report as the basis for a letter of support.



Agenda item:  Adjournment and Next Meeting
The next meeting is scheduled for November 17, 2020 at 9:00 AM via Zoom. 
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